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Subcommittee on Port Safety and Security

I. Introduction:

1. Objective:

According with Resolution CIDI/CECIP/RES. 5 (XI-10) “Subcommittee on Port Safety and Security” the subcommittee’s objectives are as follow:

· To disseminate the security measures advocated by Member States, as well as the cost benefit and risk analysis.

· To disseminate safety and health aspects in port work as essential components for the adequate management of human resources and to supplement others, such as policies on remuneration and training.

· To facilitate the exchange of information on international safety and security standards relevant to ports in the hemisphere.

· To explore ways to promote cooperation between the Subcommittee and appropriate international organizations.

· To use information technology to improve communication among the members of the Subcommittee to ensure the achievement of its objectives. 

· To convey information on Maritime Domain Awareness in the Western Hemisphere.

· To facilitate the exchange of information on planning for natural disasters and other potential security issues.

2. Members:

The members of Subcommittee on Port Safety and Security are:

Chair: United States

Vice-chair: Guatemala

Members: Argentina, Barbados, Brazil, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, 

                 Jamaica, Mexico, Panama, Peru, Surinam and Venezuela.

II. 2010 Work Plan and activities accomplished during 2010: 

The Resolution CIDI/CECIP/RES. 5 (XI-10) “Subcommittee on Port Safety and Security” includes the following work plan for 2010:

1. To disseminate and share information related to Maritime Domain Awareness in the Hemisphere.  

· The Subcommittee, through the Technical Advisory Group on Port Security (TAGPS), has maintained and updated information on its website, www.safeports.org, regarding maritime domain awareness initiatives in the Western Hemisphere. The expansion of the Virtual Regional Maritime Traffic Center – Americas (VRMTC-A) has been temporarily placed on hiatus and as such no further outreach actions have been undertaken.

2. To facilitate the exchange of information related to contingency plans for natural disasters and other potential security threats. 

· In 2010 the Subcommittee, through the Technical Advisory Group on Port Security (TAGPS), solicited information on disaster-preparedness initiatives in the ports of member states. It posted information about contingency plans and disaster response in ports, as well as links to additional resources, on a special page on the Safeports.org website. At the 2010 CIP meeting in Panama the TAG Chair presented information on these initiatives and commended the delegations of Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala and Mexico for providing the solicited information. Additionally, the TAGPS meeting featured a presentation by Crowley Maritime Corporation on its efforts to assist in the re-opening of the port of Port-au-Prince in the aftermath of the 2020 earthquake in Haiti. Throughout the rest of the year, the Chair solicited information on national disaster plans, contingency plans and risk management tools from the rest of the TAG membership but to date has received no further responses.

3. To promote and facilitate the exchange of information related to international security standards.

· Through the TAGPS, the Subcommittee created a special section of the Safeports.org website with information on international security standards, including the ISO 28000 series of standards on supply chain security management systems. In December 2010 the TAGPS sent out a survey on the use of ISO 28000 and other voluntary standards in the ports of member states. After the New Year, the survey was sent out again. To date Canada, Costa Rica, Panama and Peru are the only member states to have submitted a response.

4. To explore the means to promote cooperation between the Subcommittee and international organizations with mandates on the sphere of action of this Subcommittee. 

· The Subcommittee, through the TAGPS, has reached out to the Business Alliance for Secure Commerce (BASC) to explore potential collaboration between the two organizations. As of this report, BASC plans to join the TAGPS as an Associate Member and contribute its expertise in supply chain security issues to TAGPS discussions and activities. The Subcommittee has also reached out to the Pan-American Health Organization (PAHO) to continue its dialogue on implementation of the International Health Regulations (IHR 2005) in the ports of the Western Hemisphere. As of this report, the TAGPS and PAHO are discussing ways in which the TAG can contribute to PAHO’s efforts to disseminate information on important upcoming deadlines regarding the implementation of the IHR 2005. The TAGPS has also reached out to the Inter-American Committee Against Terrorism (CICTE) to discuss ways in which the TAG may be able to support CICTE’s regional training initiatives and other potential areas of collaboration.

5. To make intensive use of information technology to enhance communication between the members of the Subcommittee (e.g., using videoconferences).

· The Subcommittee has continued to utilize the website of the TAGPS (www.safeports.org) to disseminate information on various aspects of port security in the region. It has continuously updated relevant news, information on specific issues and events, and maintained its interactive discussion forum. Additionally, a new section of the website, Port Voices, was created to allow member states, associate members and other port officials in the region to submit opinion pieces or editorials regarding the security and safety issues of their choosing. The Subcommittee has also reached out to CICTE to discuss the development of an online forum for regional Port Facility Security Officers (PFSOs). The Subcommittee has not undertaken any videoconferences or other virtual meetings.

6. To continue with the exchange of ideas and best practices in forums for designated security authorities and security officers of port facilities.

· The Subcommittee, through the TAGPS, has continued to maintain and promote the use of the Forum on the Safeports.org website. During 2010, security officials in the region’s ports used the Forum to ask questions and exchange information regarding ISPS implementation. The Subcommittee encourages member states to actively promote further use of this medium among their respective port security officials. It has also begun discussions with CICTE on the development of a dedicated online forum for PFSOs.

III. Proposed Work Plan for 2011: 

1. To facilitate the exchange of information related to contingency plans for natural disasters and other potential security threats. 

2. To promote and facilitate the exchange of information related to international security standards, both mandatory and voluntary.

3. To explore the means to promote cooperation between the Subcommittee and international organizations with mandates on the sphere of action of this Subcommittee. 

4. To continue with the exchange of ideas and best practices in forums for designated security authorities and security officers of port facilities.

5. To discuss internally and with interested host countries the possibility of organizing a IV Hemispheric Conference on Port Security in 2011 or 2012.

6. To explore ways to effectively collect and disseminate information relevant to the sphere of action of this Subcommittee from its Members.
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